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Spring is just around the corner — so they say, longer days, sunny weather, weeding, cutting lawns and at the Rosewall Hatchery the coho smolts certainly know it too. Just the slight increase in day length and water temperature has them on the lookout for more food keeping the volunteers busy. We have approximately 100,000 smolts ready to be released in May so there is still time to fatten them up. 
In the incubation room all the chum have hatched and the coho eggs are close. At the Wilfred hatchery, the pinks have emerged and will be making their way to the ocean very soon. Many thanks to the volunteers who have done the daily walks up Wilfred to keep an eye on the eggs, take water temperatures and check the water flows. Besides looking after the hatchery the volunteers were keeping an eye out for any intruder into the area, including the elk who thought the hatchery was his domain. Fish carcasses have been placed in the creeks to add to nutrient value for the newly emerging fry.
We will be planting native trees in various creek riparian areas this spring. We’re getting ready for our festival “The River Never Sleeps” May 5th. Please, mark this date to your agenda. For great photos of last year festival, please go to www.fbses.ca. Our hatchery at Rosewall is open on Wednesdays and Saturdays from 9 am to 12 pm so come join us for a coffee and watch the progress of the renovations and the growth of our newly hatched fish — both will be really fascinating to observe.
